



January 3, 2019

Kevin Mizikar Town Administrator Town of Leicester Development & Inspectional Services Dept., 3 Washburn Square Leicester, MA 01506

RECEIVED

JAN 09 2019

Dear Mr. Mizikar:

Town of Leicester Development & Inspectional Services

I am pleased to notify you that Leicester's Tier 3 Complete Streets Construction Funding Application has been partially approved.

Leicester is funded at \$335,748 for:

- (2) Paxton Street: Add sidewalk, add shared use path. (\$199,748)
- (3) Paxton Street/Winslow Avenue: Reconstruct crosswalk, ADA ramps. (\$16,700)
- (4) Town Common: Reconstruct sidewalks. (\$93,200)
- (5) Raised crossings at Town Common: One raised crosswalk. (\$18,400)
- (6) Bike lanes around Town Common: Add contraflow bike lane and shared lane markings (\$7,700)

The Program Administrator will work with you to update your application exhibits on the Portal to reflect only the approved projects, and then the contracting process will commence. We anticipate issuing the Notice to Proceed (NTP) by early February your contract will extend to June 30, 2020. Per the Program Guidance, this funding does not pay for design work, you must use a MassDOT Prequalified Contractor for construction, and work cannot proceed until the NTP is issued.

Please hold off on any press announcements until our Communications Department is in touch.

Thank you for your commitment to improving your local transportation network for all users, and for your participation in the Complete Streets Funding Program. MassDOT looks forward to working with you.

\$incerely,

Jonathan L. Gulliver Highway Administrator

cc: Eileen Gunn, MassDOT Complete Streets Program Administrator Michelle Danila, MassDOT Completes Streets Engineer Barry Lorion, MassDOT District 3, District Highway Director Michelle Buck, Complete Streets Coordinator